
Minutes of the meeting of Meidrim Community Council held on Tuesday 27th September 2022.
Present:
Chairman: Steve Kind
Councillors: D Mason, A Simmonds, R Crane, D Robinson. 
C Cllr: J Lewis attended for part of the meeting.  
Clerk to the Council and minutes: Sue Milligan.
1. Apologies: 
Cllrs: T Sinden (Cllr Sinden provided update for the meeting by email to Clerk and Cllr Crane), B Thomas, S Runnett, M Barnikel.
2. Minutes of the Meeting 
These was accepted as a true record however CCllr Lewis wished to add that she was also present at the meeting with John Badhams and Mike Jacob in September 2019.   

3. Public Question Time 
No one present.

4. Reports

(a)     Report from County Councillor

 C Cllr stated that resurfacing of the road has been completed and looks very good. 
Broadband

Broadway Broadband – this is on track. 
S106 money (Funding from CCC to support community projects) - £881.58 of £26K remaining, to be spent on village park. 

Cllr Crane, as representative on the Welfare Committee, raised concerns regarding Section 106 monies and where the spend will go; the social housing issue within the village is a concern. This is an ongoing concern which has been discussed between Vaness Morgan of the Welfare Committee and Cllr Crane and CCllr Lewis. 

Clerk to send S106 application form to CCllr Lewis.  
(b)       Meidrim & District Welfare Committee

Cllr Mason updated that the village treasure hunt took place and raised over £400.

Cllr Mason queried the work to be carried out within the children’s play area. Cllr Robinson contacted the supplier Luke Robinson, who stated that the posts and balustrades would be ready by 7th October 2022 and that he would let Chair know. Chair suggested that it would be most appropriate to close the park on the day the work is carried out, for health and safety issues.  

Clerk to ask CCllr to contact CCC to identify what plans there are for markings on the resurfaced road.  
(c)       Ysgol Meidrim

Head teacher has left, and a new teacher has been employed for one and a half days to support the school. No recent meetings.       

(d) One Voice Wales

No OVW quarterly meeting.  
5.  Matters arising

Broadband 
Ongoing. As above 4a.
TRO – Traffic Regulation Order
Ongoing. 
Traffic Management
Bridge work carried out. CCllr to check plans for road crossing. 
           Public Conveniences/Car Park/Bus shelter
Chair to obtain cost of resin to re surface damaged area at public conveniences.

Clerk to write to Richard Kavanagh again re lighting for PCs.
Cllr Sinden had updated by email that she had received no response from Eagle Signs. Clerk to chase Eagle Signs to see if they can provide suitable village maps, identifying all 37 footpaths. Maximum £100 spend agreed. Cllr Barnikel will update the maps when required.  

Environment Sub-Committee.

Terms of reference (TOR) provided by Cllr Runnett was read out by Chair and accepted by the council. 

Environment Sub-Committee will focus on support for biodiversity and environmental issues within the village. Any proposed expenditure by the Sub-Committee must be ratified by the full Council.
Chair to circulate TOR to all and invite volunteers onto sub-committee. Once committee set up, it will apply for grant funding through Local Places for Nature.  

Village Green
Hay cut and bale taken away. Thank you to Stuart Evans, Lloyd Evans and Huw Davies for making the meadow work.  

Himalayan Balsam cut by Glyn Phillips. 
No contractor available to repair damaged benches however advised by Rachel Carter that through Sub-Committee funding from Local Places for Nature, new benches can be provided. Consider this when Environment Sub-Committee set up.  
Compost area – this will be considered by Environment Sub-Committee and become part of Sub-Committee’s biodiversity plans.  

Clerk read out Cllr Sinden’s update at this stage and the following was agreed: -
6 new, robust apple trees to be planted. Cost to be considered by Environment Sub-Committee.
Consider whether bark chippings to be used when trees planted. 

Moles on green – leave as it is.

Consulting the community – noted. 

Riverside Walk 53/37

As above 4b. 
Public footpaths.
The following was raised by Cllr Sinden by email: -
Footpaths: footpath 53/18 is blocked by a locked farm gate.  We did discuss putting one of the   redundant kissing gates there.  Also, the Drefach Road entrance gate to 53/17 needs replacing, again with a kissing gate, the owners are happy for the work to be done. Stiles on 53/8 are rotten.
Cllr Simmonds to visit the area at the weekend and check footpath 53/18.

53/17 – it was agreed that this is the responsibility of the landowner. 

53/8 – responsibility of CCC. Clerk to write to CCC to highlight the issue. 

Chair has cleaned off and carried out repairs to furthest bridge with stainless steel lath. Chair explained that nearest bridge is unsafe, and timber is needed to repair it. Consider funding through Environment Sub-Committee for this.   
           Ti a Fi.
Cllr Sinden updated that 10 families now attend. 
Section 106 money.

As above 4a.  

Defibrillator Awareness.
Consider request for further defib awareness training within the ward, in the future.
Clerk to respond to The Circuit re check of defibrillator.  
Macmillan coffee morning.
In hand for 1st October 2022. 
Training plan
Clerk to share details to all from One Voice Wales re training plan. 

6. Declaration of Personal Interest

Cllr Mason – Riverside Walk
7. Finance.
YNH Ltd website fees - £12.00
SWALEC - £77.94

G Phillips Himalayan Balsam removal - £50.00

G Phillips PC maintenance - £125.00

Receipt for £267.35 for children’s see saw provided from Welfare Committee. Clerk to share with CCllr Lewis for consideration of S106 money. 

8. Planning Matters

Clerk shares information and responds on behalf of MCC.
9. Correspondence
Carmarthenshire Young Farmers.

Tenovus Cancer Care.

The Royal British Legion.   
10. Any other Business

Litter picking – Cllr Barnikel had provided email for consideration to purchase own equipment. Agreed and consider funding through Environment Sub-Committee for this.  

Village Greens and Common Land – Cllr Runnett had provided a set of proposal to understand the procedure for use of the Village Green, which was accepted at the meeting.
      Proposed Date of Next Meeting: 25th October 2022.

